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     The City Commission is 

very proud to present the 2012      

Biannual Newsletter to you, our 

citizens. As the year comes to a 

close we want to highlight some 

of the exciting projects and     

improvements that have been 

made that add to the quality of 

life in DeLand.  

 In this edition, major      

upgrades to some key areas of 

the city will be highlighted which 

include updates on the West 

New York Avenue streetscape 

project, and the Earl Brown Park and Spec Martin Stadium projects.     

Downtown has a few updates to share in regards to breaking a  

Guinness world record and a recent leadership change at MainStreet 

DeLand.  The design meeting for the Earl Brown Park project will 

start in January. 

 Being efficient, effective and having pride in the work that is  

being done are values that the city champions for all its employees.  

See if you spot a employee you know in the employees of the     

quarter article.   

 Make sure you spend some time at the Commissioner Corner 

section and then see what is upcoming on the events calendar.       

Remember you can always get the most up to date happenings at our 

website:  www. deland.org.  

 During this time of year cold winter weather can lead to house 

fires from space heaters and improper chimney maintenance. Please 

make sure to check your smoke detectors and make sure your family 

knows its emergency plan.  

 Our wonderful quality of life is what makes DeLand such a 

great place to live, work, and play.  

     If you have any    questions,    comments, or ideas of what you 

would like to see in the City of   DeLand Newsletter, please contact 

Michael Grebosz at 386-626-7110 or by email at                                   

greboszm@deland.org.  
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North -end Publix Reopened after Repairs June 28 to Jubilant Crowd  

 

On April 2, 2012, the Publix Supermarket in North DeLand closed its doors after a small airplane crashed into its 
roof, sparking a fire through the rear of the store.  
 
With help from the community, local contractors, and city officials, 
Publix was able to repair the damage in a quick and efficient manner. 
The reconstruction project put Publix out of business for several 
weeks, and employees were temporarily reassigned to nearby 
locations during the reconstruction. A short-term, stand-alone 
pharmacy was created to so customers could continue receiving their 
medications without interruption or transfer during this time as well. 
 
Publix reopened its doors on Thursday, June 28, to a crowd of people 
who were excited to have their north-end Publix Supermarket back in 
operation. The crowd was met by smiling Publix employees and a 
newly remodeled and redesigned facility. 

         Grand Reopening of the North End Publix 

DeLand Stepped Up for Most Patriotic City Award Competition  

 
If you happened to be walking down Woodland Boulevard on June 24, you would have 
seen nothing but red, white, and blue lining the street. The colorful backdrop reflected an 
act of patriotism that also was an act of celebration. What was the cause for the 
celebration? The City of DeLand was a finalist as one of the nationôs most patriotic cities 
in Rand McNallyôs annual Best of the Road competition. The contest was sponsored by 
USA Today and Rand McNally. 
 
Two judges from Best of the Road came to our city and were impressed with the 
vibrancy of American spirit found in DeLand residents. ñIt's what's inside the people who 
live there and how they define it,ò said judge Sandi Mckenna. DeLand cited the Rotary 
flag placement, the Wounded Warrior project, patriotic-themed special events, and the 
Cityôs most recent Veteranôs Day Parade as a few of its many acts of patriotism.  
 
On the day of the judgesô arrival, it was difficult to find someone not wearing our nationôs 
colors. A patriotic skydive was even set to take place during the baseball game, though 
Tropical Storm Debbie was threatening, and the celebration continued in City Hall.   
 
In the end, DeLand was the winner of the competition, but we truly showed our 
community pride and patriotism. We congratulate everyone who was involved in 
showcasing DeLand and helping city become a finalist in the 2012 competition.  

Naval Air Station Breaks Ground for New Museum July 26  

 
On July 26, the City of DeLand joined with the DeLand Naval Air 
Station Museum Membership in celebrating the placement of a new 
hangar that will reside in the DeLand Naval Air Station Museum. This 
groundbreaking event attracted local officials and veterans who were 
amongst an excited crowd. The new hangar will be used to house a 
TBF Avenger torpedo bomber from World War II.  
 
The torpedo bomber was given to the museum to restore by the 
Pensacola Naval Air Station museum . Alongside a group a 
volunteers, the museum has worked hard in restoring the torpedo 
bomber to its former glory.  
 
The hangar groundbreaking is the first step to giving this piece of 

American history the home it deserves. The volunteers will now be able 

to work on the bomber indoors, which will expedite restoration. The 

bomber will share the 300-square-foot hangar with a MASH helicopter from the Korean War, given to the museum 

by Fred Clark. These aircraft restoration projects are part of American history, and bringing them back to life is just 

one way to give them, and the veterans who flew them, the respect they deserve.  

 

Want to help? For more information on how you can get involved, call 386-738-4149. 

DeLand Naval Air Station hangar 
groundbreaking 

A LOOK BACK: 2012 IN REVIEW  

Best of the Road judges 
pose with DeLand Mayor 

Bob Apgar, center, as they 
accept a City Proclamation.  
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